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Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at

5:15pm Monday 16 March 2015
	Present
	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Mrs Parsons, Mrs Spear, Mrs Blackmore, Cllr Mrs Chesters and Cllr Lord.



	PR/38/2014/15
	Receive Apologies


	Apologies were received from Cllr Mrs Shapland. 



	PR/39/2014/15

	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Blackmore declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: PR/412014/15, as she is the Council’s representative on the Braunton and District Museum. 
Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: PR/42/2015 as she is the Council’s representative on the Braunton Library Committee. 


	PR/40/2014/15
	Minutes
	The minutes of the Property meeting held on 8 December 2014 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

(N/C)

Cllr Mrs Blackmore declared a non-Pecuniary interest.



	PR/41/2014/15
	Braunton and District Museum and Information Centre
	a) The Committee considered the notes from the meeting held on Wednesday 11 February 2015 with the Braunton and District Museum and Information, attached as Appendix A.

RECOMMENDED: That the notes be approved and the actions adopted by Council.
(N/C)

b) The Committee noted that the underfloor heating was no longer fit for purpose and considering installing wall mounted radiators on the first floor of the Bakehouse Centre.  The Clerk had been unable to obtain quotations in time for meeting.  Following discussions it was suggested to consult with Alison Mills, Regional Museum Development Officer, as to the best way to heat the first floor and to explore all possibilities including solar panels. 
RECOMMENDED: That the
i. Council to consult with Alison Mills, Regional Museum Development Officer regarding suitable heating options for the first floor of the Bakehouse Centre.

ii. Council to install alternative heating to the first floor by winter 2015.
(N/C)
c) RECOMMENDED: That the updated Bakehouse Centre Maintenance Schedule be received and noted.
(N/C)

Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest.


	PR/42/2014/15
	Braunton Library Committee

	The Committee considered a proposal to erect a storage shed at the side of the library building adjacent to the Parish Hall and Council Offices.  Due to the proposed location of the storage facility Members were concerned regarding planning permission and vandalism.  The Committee considered an alternative location for the storage unit could be at the rear of the Library keeping it out of view of the public.
RECOMMENDED: That in principal it was agreed that a shed could be erected to the rear of the Library building, subject to other consents required.
 (N/C)



	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


	
	The meeting closed at 5.40 p.m.

………………………………………Chairman
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